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Parent Council


The next meeting of the Parent Council will be on 23rd February 2017 at 3.15.  Vanessa Morris from the Schools of the Future team will be in attendance.  If you have any questions for her, or any other whole school matters you wish discussed, please contact a member of the Parent Council or Mrs Fisher for it to be added to the agenda.





Free School Meals/Clothing Allowance


All pupils in P1-3 are entitled to free school lunches but, under certain circumstances, you are also entitled to a clothing allowance.  Pupils P4-7 are entitled to free lunches and clothing allowance if criteria are met.  The criteria are:


 Their parents receive child tax credit, but not working Tax credit, and where their income is less than £16,105. 


 Any income related element of Employment and Support Allowance 


 Their parents receive income support or income based job seekers allowance 


 Their parents receive maximum child tax credit and maximum working tax credit with an income of less than £6,420 


 They are aged between 16 and 18 and receive any of the above benefits in their own right (move to the bottom of the list as it applied to all the criteria with the exception of P1-P3) 


 Their parents or carers are in receipt of support provided under part VI of the immigration and asylum act 1999 


 Universal Credit 


Funding to the school, under the new Pupil Equity Fund, is influenced by the uptake of these so if you think you are entitled and have not claimed please do so as soon as possible. Any queries please contact the school.





                         





Dumfries Learning Town


We hope to learn the name of our new school in early 2017. This decision is still with the Council. I assure you that as soon as a decision is made I will inform you as soon as possible.




















Burns Lunch


A big thank you to Mrs Graham and the Health Group for organising our Burns Lunch. Also thank you to Mr Warner our piper, P7 for their readings, Tesco’s for supplying the drinks and our kitchen ladies for providing a lovely lunch.  It was a great event with everyone looking super in all their tartan.





Homework Club


The PTA and Parent Council have offered to support a Homework Club for P1-4 pupils. The club will take place every Wednesday, beginning Wednesday 1st February 2017, from 3-3.45pm in the library. Pupils will be supported in completing homework tasks by members of the PTA and Parent Council. Any parent/carer who wishes to accompany their child to homework club is encouraged to do so. Look out for a text message requesting permission for pupils to attend.





                         





Xpressions App


In order to support better communication, the school are introducing a free school App. This Xpressions App will allow parents/carers to receive information more readily and easier, through email and text messaging. You are invited to download this free App, instructions on how to do so have been sent out via email and are available on our school BLOG.


 








Welcome to our first edition of the school newsletter being sent by email.  It will still be available on our blog.  Paper copies will be available upon request to parents with no email address. The slip is attached to this email for parents to complete and return.  Our aim, as an Eco School, is to reduce our photocopying by 40 % this year.
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After School Clubs


A huge thank you to all those who are giving their time to run after school Clubs.  We have clubs on, sometimes two, every night after school.  Currently, we are offering P3/4 girls football, P1 Let’s Get Sporty (soon to be P2), Netball, Gymnastics, Badminton, Singing P6/7 football and Lego.  Soon to come will be Homework, PC Club, Eco Club and Running.  Look out for information about these new clubs.





�





Headlice


Recently we have had several cases of headlice especially in the younger classes.  Thank you to the parents who have shared this with us but unfortunately there is nothing the school can do except raise other parents awareness. 





Advice is if your child has long hair to keep it tied back and to check hair regularly.  If you have any concerns, please contact your local pharmacist.
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Child’s Name & Class:








I do not have an email address (please tick): 











Please cut out and return to school as soon as possible. Thank you








Health Alert


There continues to be a lot of cases of sickness/diahorrea in the school.  Please be aware that the advice from Public Health, to stop the Norovirus spreading, is that your child MUST have 48 hours clear.  We are adhering to this advice in which your support is appreciated.











Important Dates


January 


30th	Pr.6 Curling


31st	P6/7 Swimming


	4.00 Rotary Quiz @ Troqueer PS


February


1st	P6/7 Swimming


2nd	P6/7 Swimming


3rd	P2/3 Assembly


6th	Rag Bag Collection


7th	P6/7 Swimming


8th	Nursery Enrolments


P6/7 Swimming


9th	Nursery Enrolments


	P6/7 Swimming


	P7 Dementia Talk


10th	NO ASSEMBLY


	School visit from Zoolab


13-15th 	incl. Holiday/Inset Days


17th	NO ASSEMBLY


24th	P5 Assembly














As ever, if you have any concerns, or just want to talk/ask a question we are always here to help. A member of the Management Team is usually available, especially at the beginning or end of the school day.
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